Notice of Request for Proposals RFP 25-01

Pursuant to Texas law, the San Isidro Independent School District ("District"), San Isidro,
Texas, is seeking submittals in response to this Request for Proposals ("RFP") for remediation,
restoration and build back services and/or goods necessary for the cleanup, repairs, renovations,
and improvements to the District’s existing campus facilities, related to and in response to the flood
event that impacted District facilities in March of 2025.  The District intends to solicit qualified
vendors under the competitive sealed proposals notice and bidding method and, shall select the
offeror, and/or offerors, that submit(s) the proposal that offers the best value for the District based
on the selection criteria in the request for proposal and the weighted value for those criteria in the
request for proposal, and the District’s ranking evaluation.

Related to the above-noted flooding event, the District issues this RFP for all labor, management,
tools, equipment, supplies and/or design services necessary for the cleanup, repairs, remediation,
and build back of the District’s existing campus facilities, related to and in response to the flood
event at the District facilities in March of 2025. This covers flooding impacts/damage to existing
District campuses and facilities, including but not limited to its elementary, middle and high school
facilities, as well as all administrative offices, the auditorium and/or other facilities located at 5175
FM 1017, San Isidro, Texas. The scope of the project will involve the above noted work and may
also include: facilities inspection and evaluation, consultation, project planning and general
remediation/construction scheduling services to assist the owner in determining and planning for a
necessary scope of work, cost and value engineering to assist the owner in evaluating a scope and
sequence of work to accommodate the District’s budget and ongoing educational process.

The contractor may also provide work in consultation and coordination with other design
professionals.

RFP specifications are available at the San Isidro ISD Administration Building located at 5175
FM 1017, San Isidro, Texas 78588; Attn: Ms. Elsa Villarreal-Morris, Superintendent of
Schools, elsa.morris@sanisidroisd.org Sealed responses shall be received no later than: May
21,2025 @ 2:00 P.M., CST.



